
From: John Tate <john.tate@americaslibertypac.com>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 12/25/2015 10:02:09 AM
Subject: Merry Christmas!

Dear Katherine,

From our family to yours, we would like to wish you a very Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year.

2015 has been a wonderful year for liberty, and America's Liberty PAC is proud to 
stand behind Dr. Rand Paul, the one candidate who is trying to take down the 
Washington Machine.

Make sure to get some rest over the holidays, because the next few months are 
critical for Rand's success. It's crunch time!

Thank you so much for your continued support throughout 2015 and beyond!

In Liberty,

John Tate 
President
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